
26/11/2019 

MS Laura Fowler 
3 / 43 - 45 East ESP 
Manly NSW 2095 
laurafowler3@yahoo.com 

RE: DA2019/1234 - 0 Wharves And Jetties MANLY NSW 2095

I understand this submission is to increase outdoor seating capacity by 48.
I believe that the noise created by this extra number of people conversing and with the added 
music, the noise created will be unbearable. As an owner of an apartment just across the road 
I already have to deal with a great deal of noise from revellers from The Wharf bar and 4 Pines 
and now apparently from the wharf restaurants that which to increase seating capacity. There 
has been a a lot of research as to why noise is amplified when it travels across water, the 
how’s and why’s are not important but what is important for me, for renters and owners living 
near by is that noise is amplified when it travels across water. This submission with its extra 
seating outdoors, overlooking the ocean, can only create more noise. 
I do not think this submission should go ahead considering the amount of noise that will be 
created.
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